Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: April 28, 2016, 4:30 p.m. ‒ 6:00 p.m., Open House
PLACE: Cultural Center of Charlotte County, 2280 Aaron Street, Port Charlotte, Florida, 33952
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District One, is holding a public meeting about improvements to US 41/Tamiami Trail from Cross Street to Cochran Boulevard in Charlotte County. FDOT will hold this meeting to give interested people the opportunity to review displays and talk one-on-one with staff. The Department’s contractor, AJAX Industries of Florida, LLC, is making improvements to 5.8-miles of US 41/Tamiami Trail from Cross Street to Cochran Boulevard. This project also includes signal upgrades at various intersections, milling and resurfacing, miscellaneous shoulder widening and bike lanes. The project will also improve pedestrian access at multiple intersections. The $14.5 million project begins in May and estimated completion is fall 2017.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Brianna Wagner, Public Information Officer at Cella Molnar & Associates, Inc. on behalf of FDOT, (239)337-1071 or bwagner@cella.cc.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Shelly Smith, District One Title VI Coordinator, at (863)519-2761 or by email at shelly.smith@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Brianna Wagner, Public Information Officer at Cella Molnar & Associates, Inc. on behalf of FDOT, (239)337-1071 or bwagner@cella.cc.
